
 

 
 

 
 

Results of the Plenary Session 2009
on 24/25 August 2009

 
 
Time/place of the meeting: Appenberg, 24 August 2009 (10h) - 25 August 2009 (16.30h) 
Conference programme see Annex 1. 

 
This document is not meant as abstract or summary of the individual talks, but reports only the 
administrative activities dealt with by the Plenary Session. 

Individual talks can be found under : 
http://indico.cern.ch/conferenceOtherViews.py?view=standard&confId=57039 

 
1. CHIPP elections 
On recommendation by the CHIPP Board, two representations in international committees are 
proposed for election: 
- Thomas Gehrmann (U.ZH) as Swiss representatives in the Restricted ECFA (starting on 1 

January 2010): 
 Based on the recommendation of the CHIPP Board, the Plenary approves this appointment  

 with an overwhelming majority (1 abstention). 
- Terence Garvey (PSI) as Swiss representative in the Plenary ECFA (starting on 1 August 2009): 

 Based on the recommendation of the CHIPP Board, the Plenary approves this appointment  
 with an overwhelming majority (1 abstention). 

For future appointments, the Plenary wishes to see at least the CV of the candidate(s) beforehand. 

 
2. CHIPP Prize Award 2009 
The CHIPP Prize for the best PhD student in experimental or theoretical particle physics is awarded 
for the second time. Out of three candidates and following the procedure published on the CHIPP 
website, the CHIPP Board selected Pedro Schwaller from University of Zurich on the following 
grounds: “For his deep understanding of quantum field theory and his original and important 
contributions in theoretical particle physics. “ 

The Plenary is informed about this selection and the winner presents his current research activity. 

 
3. Farewell to Ueli Straumann 
The incoming chair, Martin Pohl, describes the present stable functioning of CHIPP and the fact 
that its voice is heard and listened to, as a real success story to which the outgoing chair, Ueli 
Straumann, has made a very important contribution. He thanks Ueli for his constructive way of 
chairing meetings and wishes him all the best for his work beyond the CHIPP chairmanship, which 
will end on 31 December 2009. Martin Pohl also includes Jean-Pierre Ruder as “Secretary General” 
of CHIPP in his thanks. 
 
 
 
31 August 2009 written by: Jean-Pierre Ruder 
 approved by: Ueli Straumann 
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